

From Principal Francis

Dear Cottonwood Families

Thank you for the significant improvement in driving patterns at pick up and drop off. I am certainly not trying to be ornery in my messaging. It is more about doing everything we can to keep students safe.

Arapahoe traffic patrol will continue their extra patrols and will ticket drivers for U-turns on Orchard, rolling through stop signs, or unsafe drop offs.



Educator of the year:

Thank you for the nice responses we received from you as a community. We had over 35 nominations and celebrated all staff members last week. Angela Lang is our Cottonwood Educator of the Year and we look forward to celebrating her at the annual CCSD event later this spring. Here are a few quotes regarding Mrs. Lang:

Staff: "Every single day she brings passion, confidence, experience, and joy of the work. She is a living example of how you can model urgency, content expertise, and humor as a team leader."

Students: "I love you Mrs Lang! I want you to be my teacher every year!"

Parents: "She inspires our children to exercise their minds every single day. She is simply just an amazing kindergarten teacher."

Sincerely, Mr. Drew A Francis

January at a glance...



1/28 PIN presentation meeting 1/29 Avid Virtual Info Night

District Information

Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC)

Date: Thursday, February 13th Time: 9.30 a.m. - 11.30 a.m.

Where: SARC (14188 E Briarwood Ave, Centennial, CO 80112)

Topic: Post-Graduate Opportunities

Upcoming SEAC meetings

AVID Virtual Info Night

Come and learn more about the AVID college and career readiness elective program on January 29th. Click on **flyer** for more information.

School Information

Early Student Pick Up and Student Messages

Please note: As of Monday, February 3rd, early student pick up will not be permitted after 2.30pm (1.30pm on Wednesdays). If attempting to pick up a student after this time, you will need to wait until dismissal time.

In addition to this change, messages called in for students must be received prior to 2.30pm. This is a safety concern and we cannot guarantee that we can get those messages out in time. Thank you for understanding.

2025-2026 Enrollment

Kindergarten Round-Up and UPK Registration:

Registration for 25-26 Kindergarten and Universal Pre-Kindergarten will open on February 3rd. Please see the attached Kindergarten Round-Up flyer. Please feel free to pass it along to any friends or neighbors who will be registering a Kindie in CCSD for next school year. Registration for Universal PreKindergarten (UPK) is a 2-step process. It requires registration with the State of Colorado and with Cherry Creek District Admissions. The website for the Cherry Creek registration will open February 3rd and we understand that the State will also open their registration at the same time. If this is not the case, parents are encouraged to continue with their registration with CCSD. Just be sure to also submit the State portion when their website opens. Our understanding is that UPK enrollment will be into the student's school of residence with two exceptions; if an older sibling attends an alternate school or the student was previously enrolled in the CCSD Child Find Program and would like to stay with their teacher. Please note, enrollment in a school other than your neighborhood school in UPK does not qualify the student for continued enrollment in that school for kindergarten.

If you have any problems or questions regarding enrollment for next school year, please contact Alison Button at (720) 554-3201. See flyer for more information. For Spanish click this flyer

Leaving Cottonwood?

To assist us in estimating enrollment for next year, please let us know if you have plans to move out of our neighborhood or otherwise enroll your student in a different school. Additionally, please let us know if you have a 5th grader who will not attend Campus Middle School for 6th grade. To notify us of either of these, please complete the attached Form.

School Of Choice

School of Choice (SOC) applications for the 25-26 school year are now being accepted. Through SOC, the Cherry Creek School District gives district residents and non-residents the opportunity to apply for enrollment in a Cherry Creek school of their choice. The first lottery will run in February 2025 on or before the 15th of the month. Subsequent lotteries will run bi-weekly starting February 28th.

Applications are considered based on lottery number and space availability for each school. Priority is given to students with siblings who will be attending the same school and children of district employees. There is a limit of one application per student, on which 3 different schools can be requested. Addresses must be up to date for residents of the school district in order to be considered for School of Choice. If you are moving at a later date, applications for School of Choice can be submitted once you move and update your address with the district admissions office.

Please note, School of Choice does NOT apply to you if:

- You live within the Cottonwood Creek boundaries and you want your child to attend our school.
- If your student was previously accepted through the SOC process to Cottonwood Creek, and continues to meet the eligibility criteria.

If you have any questions about the SOC process or your student's enrollment status, please contact Alison Button at (720) 554-3201. More information available <a href="https://example.com/here-personal-resetting-purple-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-personal-resetting-pe

Attendance and other reminders

Attendance

As we enter a new year, it seems like a good time for some reminders:

For the purpose of district-wide consistency, the attendance noticing and truancy process is being transitioned to the district level this school year.

The following guidelines apply to students grades K - 5:

- If your student is going to be late or absent from school, a parent/guardian must leave a
 message on the attendance line (720-554-3295) before the start of the school day.
- You will need to provide:
 - the student's name.
 - your name and contact number,
 - the date(s) of absence and
 - the reason for the absence or late arrival.
- Absences without an attendance line message or valid reason for the absence will be marked
 as unexcused. For more specific information on allowable reasons for school absences,
 please see the <u>CCSD Student Conduct and Discipline, Rights and Responsibilities</u>.
- Parents are discouraged from keeping/taking their student(s) out of school for reasons other—than illness, grievance or emergency. Extracurricular activities are not an allowable reason for school absences or tardiness.
- For safety reasons, attendance calls are generated to parents/guardians of students who are
 identified as unexcused at 8:30 AM. If you believe you received a call in error, please contact
 the front office immediately.
- A medical excuse must be provided for students who miss a full or partial day of school due to a medical appointment or who miss more than 3 days of school within a week period due to a medical reason. The medical excuse must specify the date(s) of absence.
- Absences (excused and unexcused) are limited to 10 days for the school year. To have absences in excess of 10 days excused, an acceptable medical excuse must be provided.
- Travel up to 5 days per school year may be excused if 1) a message is left on the attendance line in advance, and 2) it will not result in the student missing more than 10 days in the school year.
- If your student will miss school due to an unusual or unforeseen circumstance, please contact the front office.

Personal Items

 In an effort to minimize classroom disruption, only one delivery of personal items (including student lunches) will be made each day at 9:30 AM to the classrooms. Therefore, if your student forgets a necessary item at home, please drop it off by 9:25 AM to the front vestibule.
 Items dropped off after 9:25 AM may not get to your student. However, remember that both water and school lunch is free. Students will ALWAYS have water available throughout the day and a lunch provided to them.

- All medication should be dropped off directly to the Nurse's Clinic.
- Musical instruments dropped off for band will not be delivered to the classrooms. These
 items will be kept in the front office and your student should know to come to the front office
 before band practice to retrieve it.

School Breakfast

- School breakfast is served at 7:45 AM. Students who are going to breakfast should come
 through the main entrance no earlier than 7:45 AM and proceed directly to the cafeteria.
 Please talk to your student about making it to their classroom by the 8:00 AM bell. Students
 who are late will be marked tardy. UPK students having breakfast at school must be
 supervised by their parents at all times.
- Click here for the 24-25 School Meal Guide

Class/Individual Picture Day is coming!!

Save the date! Class and individual student photos will be taken on Monday, February 24th. Please note, there are no picture make-ups for this picture day. More information to come!

5th Grade Parent Night at Campus Middle School:

On Thursday, February 1st at 5:45 PM Campus Middle School will hold parent night for 5th grade families whose children will be attending CMS next year. During this time, their 6th grade and elective teachers will share information about their classes and answer any questions. Principal Staal will also be addressing parents at the beginning of the evening. Please see the Flyer for details.

From the Clinic

Health & Wellness Reminders: A note from the Health Clinic

At Cottonwood Creek, the health and safety of our students is our top priority, and understanding allergies is essential in creating a safe environment for everyone.

Allergies have become increasingly common among children. It is crucial that we work together to address potential allergens and create a supportive atmosphere for those affected. Understanding allergies can help prevent serious reactions. CCSD is an "Allergy"



Aware" environment. We encourage students to wash their hands before and after eating and the sharing of food is not allowed at school.

Your involvement is crucial in making our school a safe place for all students. Please communicate with the school nurse if your child has any allergies to specific foods or needs allergy medications in the school clinic. Together, we can create an inclusive environment where every student can thrive. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to Mandy, the School Nurse, or your child's teacher.

<u>Ablakeney@cherrycreekschools.org</u>

720-554-3208

Library Volunteers Needed

The Cottonwood Creek library needs volunteers to help with: checking out books for students during their weekly class visits, checking books back into the computer system, and re-shelving. You are welcome to sign up for as many shifts as you'd like each day/week/month through the end of the school year.



You can Sign Up <u>here</u>. If you'd like to volunteer during your child's allotted time, please read the sign up description for a schedule of each class' weekly visit.

Please contact Rachael Holsted, PTO Library Coordinator, with any questions at: rachael.holsted@gmail.com

Don't forget!

Cold Weather Recess:

With cold temperatures in the forecast, students will require outdoor winter clothes for recess. The district's policy is that, in the absence of lightning, thunder or precipitation, students will have outside recess if the temperature "feels like" 20 degrees Fahrenheit or above. Therefore, please remember to send students to school with appropriate clothing to play outside in the cold and possible snow. Unfortunately, we cannot assure that items dropped off after the startof school will be delivered to students before their recess, so please do your best to send theseitems to school with your child in the morning.













Smore Templates
Smore is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters